Mornin’ J,
Today marks the first anniversary of the lowest point in DMBC’s short history, the conviction of its most earnest litter-picker and the clearest statement of the Council’s abiding philosophy, Norman Wisdom.

The Council was advised, on the 9th September 2016, a week before my arrest, that yours truly was, in fact, the victim: 

“You may recall, J, that I recently provided an account of Julie's savagery, taking place in Connops Way, on the South side of the High Street and on the North side of the High Street in front of Number 54's supermarket. The latter exchange was heard by my close neighbours, PB and ER, who are both happy to act as witnesses [ER shouting "Leave the man alone"]. I am, then, J, officially asking you to record this unpleasant act of harassment; if this channel is not appropriate, please let me know; I must officially, and unfortunately, make this complaint of a neighbour in case the issue 're-surfaces' much later …”
Would you, then, J, please ask Sarah why, before initiating my arrest, my witnesses were not (and still have not been) interviewed? Is there any chance of an apology before the second anniversary?
The charge sheet details that the exchanges, ‘on the High Street’, concerned Julie’s dog, suggesting that this entire affair is a reaction to my belief that the British should end their disgusting habit of walking their dogs in public, including the Borough’s potentially beautiful parks and reserves; so, J, as a positive spin-off from this unwholesome matter, could you also ask Sarah if a ‘positive lead’ can be provided and walk her dog, exclusively, around her own rear garden?
I am assuming, here, J, that Sarah declares as female and that, during her period of office, she will be keen to continue the promotion of women’s emancipation; but hasn’t this current affair put the process into reverse? Judge Michael Challinor has, in fact, declared, after my appeal, that this current issue has “little to do with [Julie’s] dog”, so, you might ask, why the conviction? In correspondence with the Council, again prior to my arrest, I referred, again on 9th September 2016, to Julie (being unsure, at that time, of her name and preferred gender) as the 'spherical dog-person’, so it appears that I am guilty of harassing a claimed female that I find personally repugnant! Using the traditional simile, some might describe Julie as looking like the ‘back end of a bus’, so, even though the casework includes no evidence that I have, at any time, moved in Julie’s direction, perhaps I should be the one mounting an apology, using the vernacular, “Soz, Jules, I t’ought you woz the Number Nine”!
D.
